Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: JM/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2015/0520/LDO

	Development Proposed:
	Prior notification by LCC for the creation of a new singnalised junction on the A677 and access road to form an entrance to the Lancashire Advanced Engineering and Manufacturing Enterprise Zone, Samlesbury. (Local Development Order application).

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	LEP I have no objections and consider it compliant with the Local Development Order.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	

	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	One letter of representation has been received which asks questions in relation to vehicular traffic entering the site. 


	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy Adopted Version

Key Statement EC1 – Business and Employment Development. 
Policy DMG1 – General Considerations.

Policy DMG3 – Transport and Mobility. 

Policy DMB1 – supporting Business Growth and the Local Economy. 

NPPF


	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This proposal seeks prior notification consent in connection the works for Prior notification by LCC for the creation of a new singnalised junction on the A677 and access road to form an entrance to the Lancashire Advanced Engineering and Manufacturing Enterprise Zone, Samlesbury. The site has been confirmed as an enterprise zone and following the designation local development order has been created to seek to minimise the need for full applications. The access is part of the overall masterplan and would enable a link through the site.The scheme has been submitted in full consultation with LCC. The proposal should result in less traffic using Branch Road and overtime improve the amenity of local residents as a result of reduced vehicular movements. I consider it can be determined as a prior notification application. since the original submission, additional information has been submitted and the Lancashire Enterprise Partnership have now confirmed on the basis of additional information submitted that the proposal is compliant.  It is therefore considered that under section 5a of the prior notification of development form of the LDO, that it constitutes permitted development.  


	RECOMMENDATION: That prior notification be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 











This report needs to be read in conjunction with the Decision Notice.








